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An uncharacteristi-
cally cool, 60 de-
gree, all-day light 
rain (after days of 
humidity and heat), 
awaited the 30 at-
tendees of Septem-
ber: Stephanie 
Ingalls, Mary Shaw, 
Sally Staunch, Bob 
Shaw, Kathy Smith, 
Mary Heisinger, 
Nancy Tumey, Al 
Hulick, Mark 
Quackenbush, Wan-
da & Richard Drake, 
Sue & Bill Von 
Atzingen, Gail Nicholsen, Dave Tschinkel, 
Christine Mickelsen, Harry Finen, Bella & 
Jerry Adinolfi, Marilyn Snow, Audrey & Bill 
Matott, Don Teator, and a few others who 
eluded both my memory and sign-in sheet. 
 
Well, Audrey did it again, capturing a view 
of Greenville based on the contents of the 
Greenville Local, our weekly local paper 
(before the Pioneer, and before the Press be-
fore that). 
 Last year, Audrey hosted a program 
(Greenville 50 Years Ago – 1967) in my ab-
sence – a first. Building on that success, 
Audrey has spent dozens of hours perusing 
the Locals of the mid-1963 through 1969 era 
in the Historian’s holdings, preparing for this 
month’s program: Greenville of the 1960s. 
The results were produced on a digital slide 
program. 

 Organization was easy to follow, with 
sub-titles for each section, followed by one or 
up to several slides that filled in information. 
The categories were: 
 GAAC (Greenville Area Association of 

Commerce) 
 GCS (among the topics: testing, Vietnam, 

mischief, Miss Wooster, et. al.) 
 new GCS Jr/Sr HS 
 GCS sports (WHUC, Hudson radio sta-

tion coverage) 
 Summer Rec program (173 one summer) 
 Little League 
 Youth Issues 
 Local Government (Town Board, Plan-

ning Board) 
 Greene County Legislature (change from 

Board of Supervisors) 
 Local Heroes 



 Local Businesses (Chatterbox, Mary’s 
Snack Bar, GNH, Playhouse, Ver 
Planck’s, Chimes [a bunch of articles 
here], Coxsackie Bank, Rainbow Avia-
tion, Frank’s Service, Yeomans, and 
much more) 

 new Medical building 
 Greenvillians (is there a better name for 

residents of Greenville?!) 
 Greenville Groups 
 Rotary Club 
 Circle 8 Square Dance 
 memorable Greenville Weather Events 
 Local Tragedy (kept short, Hannay avia-

tion noted) 
 Greenville Spirit (page on Van Zandt) 
 Greenville Holidays (the practice of pub-

lic Christmas cards) 
 the Pond 
 Oddities &Treasures (UFOs, St. John’s 

new church, Vernon Haskins, etc.) 
 
 This appeared to be the end but 
Audrey threw in a bonus – the giant squash, 
the razing of the Corner Restaurant, the Thru-
way Exit in Coxsackie, and more. 
 
Thank you, Audrey, not only for a wide view 
of our Greenville but also for tackling a pro-
ject and delivering it to the enjoyment and 
edification of all of us. 
 
Here are a couple of reactions of mine to 
Audrey’s program: 

—-The difference in the ages 
of the attendees was educa-
tional, enlightening, and enter-
taining. Audrey is more than a 
few years younger than most 
of us, so she is explaining 
some of the people in the pho-
tos, wondering if we ever 
heard of them. Of course, 
those of us who lived during 
the period knew most of the 
people personally. And 
Audrey was gracefully gra-
cious enough to acknowledge 

our differences of familiarity. 
—-Second, writ large throughout the newspa-
per is the invisible hand of Phil Ellis, the edi-
tor of the Local. And he was the roving pho-
tographer, finding shots of the area that a re-
tired, in-town person can shoot. One cannot 
help but note the nature of what was reported 
has changed over the years. It was rewarding 
to know Phil and of his interest in the town. 
 
Audrey set a fair benchmark for a program. 
She even admits to thinking of starting to 
look at the 1970s. (Is the 1970s already local 
history of the past?!) 
 Audrey also posted her slideshow 
online, if you have a Google account. Link 
to: 
 
https://docs.google.com/presentation/
d/1658uCVS0_NGgy9yeT49vaGEo1C2K5fmAJWpnu
6kiX0o/edit?usp=sharing 
 

(If the clicking on the link does not work, try 
copying and pasting the link in the address 
bar.) 
 
—-The October 8 meeting will feature the 
unveiling of the 2019 calendar. Preceding the 
main event will be a slide show, GLHG Hon-
or Roll, a short presentation of the people we 
have recognized over the years.   
—-Your best two chances to purchase dis-
counted calendars will be the next two meet-
ings. The usual $10 cost will discounted for 
“members” (those of you who attend meet-
ings or receive the newsletter by mail or 
email): $8/calendar. Otherwise, calendars 



will be available in local business; details in 
next month’s newsletter.  
—-A thank you goes once again to Stephanie 
and Christine, who continue to furnish the 
drinks and tasty treats for meeting’s end. 
—-The 2018 GCS HS & MS Yearbooks were 
shown. Although the formats may look dif-
ferent from your era’s yearbook, a casual 
look tells us that yearbooks continue to cap-
ture the memories of the people and activities 
of our school years. However, the difference 
of prices between current day (up to $75 for 
just the High School book) and your time can 
be unnerving.  
—-Greenville Day is September 29th. For 
more info, link to copg .org 
—-That copg link refers to Community Part-
ners of Greenville, a community organization 
that funnels community efforts to productive 
ends. I encourage your 
support.  Their mission 
statement: Communi-
ty Partners is a non-
profit organization 
committed to the pro-
tection, preservation 
and development of nat-
ural and historic re-
sources of the Green-
ville area. 
—-Audrey contributed 
a folder of ephemera – 
papers that we usually 

throw out after the 
event: flyers of town 
events, etc. In the old 
days, I would call this 
doing a Phyllis Bee-
chert. Now, it is called 
doing an Audrey. 
Thank you, Audrey, 
for your good eye and 
good heart. 
—-Audrey also deliv-
ered from Hilde 
Tompkins the 1969 
and 1970 Miss GAAC 
Contest booklets – 
Greenville’s beauty 

contests.  
—-Our thoughts go with Nick Nahas with his 
health concerns, and, of course, to Mary Lou. 
—-Reminder: the Greene County Historical 
Society is fund-raising to reassemble the hay 
barn originally sited in Earlton. Tickets for a 
raffle are being sold, the drawing is on Octo-
ber 21, and details can be found at https://
www.gchistory.org/ 
 
Take care, 




